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Warm Greetings !   
The month of June brings us Flag Day, 

the longest day of the year and official start of 
summer, high school graduation, the end of the 
school year, and the start of summer vacation.  It 
brings us sign ups for summer youth programs 
and the start of the Music on the Hudson Series 
at Fort Hardy Park.   The next meeting of the 
Town Board is scheduled for Monday, June 12th 
at 7:00 p.m.  Some of the items that will be 
covered at this meeting include: zoning officer's 
report, town clerk's report, supervisor's report, 
committee reports, town hall building planning 
timeline/schedule, summer swimming  program 
report, town court report, court internship award 
presentations, and state recommendations on 
speed limit changes .  On Thursday, June 8that 
7:30 pm, the Town Board will conduct their 
monthly agenda meeting at which they will 
review agenda items scheduled for the June 12th 
meeting.    

Beginning Friday, May 26th , the Town of 
Saratoga Offices will be closing at noon on 
Fridays. As always the Town Clerk is available 
after hours by appointment.  Everyone is 
reminded that the monthly town newsletter, 
monthly calendar, and minutes of all town 
meetings are on the internet at 
www.townofsaratoga.com 
Town Assessor Report  
Town Assessor Catherine DeFelice reports that 
the tentative town equalization rate will be 78%.
Saratoga Lake Association News 
The annual meeting of the SLA is scheduled for 
7:00 pm, July 27th at Panza’s Restaurant.  SLPID 
has reapplied for an EPF Grant for weed control 
in Saratoga Lake.  The recent Regattas 
conducted by the Saratoga Rowing Association 
were highly successful.  Congratulations are 
extended to everyone that helped.  The SLA 
Social Committee is sponsoring a “Welcome 
Summer Kick Off Party” at the Tropic 
Hut/Bayshore Marina on Saturday, June 3rd from 
1:00 – 4:00 pm 

General Schuyler Emergency Squad Car Show 
On Saturday, June 10th the General Schuyler 
Emergency Squad will conduct a car and truck show at 
Schuylerville Central School in the parking lot.  
Registration for exhibitors will begin at 9:00 am.  
Awards for the top 25 vehicles and Best in Show will 
be presented at 3:00 pm.  There is a $10.00. donation 
for each vehicle entered and admission for spectators is 
$3.00.  Contact J.R. Hanna at 695-5585 or JoAnne 
Hanna at 696-6145 for more information.               
Quaker Springs Fire Department News                      
In preparation for their new satellite fire station on Route 9P, 
the Quaker Springs Fire Department has begun clearing the 
lot.  On Sunday, May 21st they did a controlled burn of the 
abandoned camp that was on the property.  To help raise 
funds for the new fire station, fire department members 
provided parking for cars on the property at the two recent 
regattas.  The QSFD in rescue boat MR-498 recently 
provided safety patrols for the two weekends of rowing races 
on Fish Creek.   Without the volunteers, our fire 
department would not exist. They need your help!   For 
more information, call 584-3349.                          
Music on the Hudson Series                              
The Schuylerville Area Chamber of Commerce is 
sponsoring the Music on the Hudson  summer 
music concerts at the Fort Hardy Bandstand in 
Schuylerville.  The concerts start at 7:00 pm and 
include the following:                                        
June 8th – Bob Warren                                       
June 14th – Schuylerville Elementary Chorus Flag   
                  Day Concert 
June 15th – Kevin Warren 
June 20th – Rich Bala 
June 22nd – Jupiter Circle Modern Chamber  
                    Ensemble 
June 29th – Washington County Band 
Summer Swimming Program 
Plans are being finalized for the Summer Youth 
Swimming program.  This year there will two, 
four week sessions.  Children may sign up for one 
or both of the sessions.  Registration will be held 
on Monday, June 26th at the Schuylerville 
Elementary School. The first session will run from 
Monday, July 3rd  to Friday, July 28th and the 
second session will run from Monday, July 31st to 
Friday, August 25th.  Contact Jeannie Duval at 
581-8453 for details.
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